

Protokoll der AStA-Sitzung am 13.08.2024

Ort: Online
Beginn: 14:10 Uhr
Ende: 14:49 Uhr
Sitzungsleitung: Emil (Spre)
Protokollantin: Sophia Hellemeier

Content

TOP 1	Welcome and regularities
TOP 2	Adoption of minutes
TOP 3	Announcements and enquiries
TOP 4	Budget Allocation for 2024/2025
TOP 5	Various

Inhalt

TOP 1	Begrüßung und Regularien
TOP 2	Beschluss von Protokollen
TOP 3	Mitteilungen und Anfragen
TOP 4	Budgetzuweisung für das Jahr 2024/2025
TOP 5	Verschiedenes

Anwesenheit

Anwesende (stellvertretende) Mitglieder:

Referat	Name	Vertreten durch / entschuldigt	anwesend
----------------	-------------	---	-----------------

Sprecherin	Denise Granzow (sie/ihr)		A – E
Sprecherin	Hannah Spittler (sie/ihr)		
Sprecher	Emil Jüchter (er/ihm)		A – E
Sprecher	Theo Lohse (er/ihm)		
Finanz	Finn Augustin		A – E
Personal	Luisa Hübschen		
HoPo Referat	Max Dietrich		A – E
	Carlotta Eklöh		A – E
ARCHIPEL	Jonte Ferber		
StuBe	Linda v. Heydebreck		
International Society	Ekaterina		A – E
Kino	Lennart von der Ohe		A – E
Vakuum	Lotte Oppermann		
Öko?–logisch!	Svenja Ranke		
Pfui	Gissu Zarandi		A – E
QuARG	Lyth Schmidt		
Radio	Rosa Schlagberg		
Theater	Katharina Harms		A – E
Wohnzimmer (WoZi)	Nele Hahner		
AntiRa	Fernanda Glas		A – E

Anwesende (stellvertretende) Gäste:

Name Co-Referent*in	Anwesenheit
Giulia Urgan (AntiRa)	
Sergey Yurchenko (International Society)	A – E
Yelyzaveta Holub (International Society)	
Kevin Hecht (ARCHIPEL)	
Amelie Louise Paassen (ARCHIPEL)	
Emil Jüchter (StuBe)	

Nele (Nemo) Buschermöhle (StuBe)	A – E
Tuan Phuong Le (Kino)	
Carlotta Linden (Kino)	A – E
Tom Schönrade (Vakuum)	A – E
Judith Große-Schulte (Vakuum)	
Lena Singer (Öko?–logisch!)	A – E
Sophia Hellemeier (Öko?–logisch!)	
Raoul Doublan (Pfui)	
Antonia Paulsen (Pfui)	
Mags Schlags (QuARG)	
Isa Stolz (QuARG)	A – E
Henrike Vogel (Theater)	
Leah Fischer (Theater)	
Mika Fischer (Wohnzimmer (WoZi))	
Noam Ketelsen (WoZi)	A – E
Henrike Vogel (Theater)	
Leah Fischer (Theater)	A – E

Gäste

Name	Anwesenheit
Charlotte Hobbs (StuBe)	A – E

Die Sitzung wurde auf Englisch abgehalten

English protocol of the session:

- The next AStA meeting will be on the 27th of August-

Important announcements and resolutions

- The AStA budget for the coming year was decided in this meeting
- Starting Week from 01.10.2024 to 11.10.2024
- Freshers' party on 11.10.2024
- Start of the semester on 14.10.2024
- The AStA meeting will be held in English from 30.07., Resolutions will continue to be made in German

TOP 1: Welcome and regularities

Emil (Spre) opens the meeting at 14.12 and establishes that the meeting is quorate with 13 votes.

TOP 2: improvements of minutes

The meeting did approve the protocol of the 17.07..
The meeting was quorate.

Abstimmung:

„Das Protokoll vom 17.07.2024 wird angenommen.“
13/0/0
ja/nein/enthalten

TOP 3: Messages and Enquiries

I. Spres:

This happened:

- Theo was at the LAK in Hildesheim
- Delegation from the Leuphana went to the FZS meeting in Berlin
- Speakers got a tour in the mensa
- AStA received an Open letter from the students for palestine and will answer it

Question: What was the letter about?

- Criticism on the university and how they handle the topic of Palestine and the war in general, they want the university, The AStA and the StuPa to choose a new definition of antisemitism, the StuPa already decided about their definition last year;
a new group in the StuPa is now working on the issue again
- Press contact concerning the election of the new senate and the professors within the senate; AStA was asked about an opinion, but they tried to avoid that (Landeszeitung and NDR)

This will happen:

- Joy Fixe with the College and the Grad School
- First planning stage of the Erstiparty

II. Societies:

Finances: Over the last weeks the new economic plan for the next year was made. The Budget will be talked upon later. The economic plan is part of the StuPa tomorrow.

Question: Can we discuss the budget?

Finances: Yes, we can do that. There is a special topic about it after this.

Pfui: Will print some stickers for the new semester, maybe the societies can make a collective order so they can share some costs;
Pfui is currently working on the design

Volunteering campaign/Spre: Maybe we can join your order

Unikino: Waiting for the licences for the next movies;
meet up every two weeks with the Scala concerning the environmental film weeks;
Unikino want to participate there and they are planning that in the moment

TOP 4: Budget Allocation for the year 2024/2025

During this agenda item, an excel sheet with all the important information was shown to the AStA. It was an overview of the finances of the AStA Societies.

The amount of money the societies will have for the next year was calculated based on the money they spent last year. Every society will get more money then they have spent until now in the current economic year. Major changes in the percentages are just for the International Society as they will get more percentages then last year. Some other societies will get less money then they have spent last year.

The societies will have the possibilities to take some money from this year into the other year.

The HoPo society got their money from the money that is attributed to political education in the last year but now they will have their own money.

There is freedom for discussion here and we can still adjust the plan to your wishes. The referee for finances tried to make a needs-based adjustment and tried to look on what the societies might need.

Pfui: We will still get some sticker and will use all of our budget of this year for that. How would that affect the table you made?

Finance: It would affect the proposal, not the table for now.

I thought that you don't need the money for now and adjusted your budget on that. But with this information in mind, I can add money to the plan for next year. Are you ok with that?

Pfui: There are currently some bigger plans for a campaign on housing in Lüneburg. In this case it could be the case that we need more but I don't know.

Finance: I would propose to leave it like this and can adjust the plan after you decided on the campaign. That is also possible.

Pfui: And the money for political education is still available right?

Finance: Yes, it is coordinated by the speakers, so you can ask there.
Are there any marks on the budget of the other societies.

Antira: Our budget is too low because we still have huge bills to pay. One is from a workshop from the Coraci. We calculated that we will need 1900 Euros for next year based on our plans. We want to make some bigger projects and want to buy some books. We will need more money because we want to make more things than the others in the past. We want to make additional events and campaigns to the Coraci. We miss at least 500 Euros.

Finances: The question is if we find a society that would give some money to the Antira.

StuBe: StuBe has nothing really planned so maybe we can spend some money.

Finances: But as you are an autonomous society, your budget has nothing to do with the budget of the other societies.

Vakuu: We can lower our budget, but I must ask the other members first.

AntiRa: That would be perfect.

QuARG: We are always open for cooperations and maybe then we can divide the money between our societies.

AntiRa: We want to show more presence on the Uni with workshops and city tours and something like that.

Finances: Maybe Vakuu may have a look now on the plan. I have changed it for now.

Vakuu: I will have to speak to the others, but for now I don't see a problem for that.

HoPo: I would not propose to take money away from the Vakuu. Instead, we could take money from the speakers. The speakers have way too much money in the moment and could spend it to the societies. Maybe we can outsource the one on one talks for later as this is quiet time consuming.

International Society: We had 25 events and spent all of our money for this year. They were all quite successful. We want to make 30 to 35 events in the next year and it would be very good to have more money for the next year.

Speaker: We can transfer a percentage from our budget to you. Then you have around 600 Euros more.

Isa: If anyone needs an extra amount of money then you can always make a request in the StuPa and ask there for money. It is really easy and a great way to get money without asking other societies.

Finances: If everyone is fine with this proposal for now, we can vote on that.

Es wird über den Finanzplan für das neue Wirtschaftsjahr abgestimmt.

Beschluss:

13/0/0

TOP 5: Various

Speaker: Vakuum and Unikino still have huge packages in our office. Maybe you can take them from us.

Finances: And yesterday there came some additional packages for Pfui.

Pfui: Can we just leave it there? We want to hand these magazines in the opening week. But we can also place them in the basement.

Theater: Is there room to put stuff in the cellar? We have a desk that we would like to put there.

Speaker: I would like to have a look on the desk and then we can search for a place. The next meeting will be in two weeks.

Next meeting on 27 August online via Zoom.

As there were no further questions, Emil (Spre) closed the meeting at 14:49.

Deutsches Protokoll der Sitzung

- Die nächste AStA Sitzung wird am 27.08. stattfinden –

Wichtige Ankündigungen und Beschlüsse

- Der Haushaltsplan des AStA für das kommende Jahr wurde aufgestellt und und wurde in dieser Sitzung beschlossen
- Startwoche vom 01.10.2024 bis zum 11.10.2024
- Erstiparty am 11.10.2024
- Semesterstart am 14.10.2024
- Die AStA Sitzung wird ab dem 30.07. auf Englisch abgehalten, Beschlüsse weiterhin auf Deutsch

TOP 1: Begrüßung und Regularien (Beschluss von Protokollen)

Emil (Spre) eröffnet die Sitzung um 14.12 und stellt fest, dass die Sitzung mit **13** Stimmen **beschlussfähig** ist.

TOP 2: Genehmigung von Protokollen

Die Sitzung hat das Protokoll vom 17.07. genehmigt.

Beschluss:

13/0/0

TOP 3: Mitteilungen und Anfragen

I. Mitteilungen Spres.

Das stand an:

- Theo war bei der LAK in Hildesheim
- Delegation der Leuphana besuchte das FZS-Treffen in Berlin
- Sprecher*innen bekamen eine Führung in der Mensa
- AStA und StuPa haben einen offenen Brief von den Studenten für Palästina erhalten und werden ihn beantworten:
 - Kritik an der Universität und dem Umgang mit dem Thema Palästina und dem Krieg im Allgemeinen; Verfasser*innen wollen, dass die Universität, der AStA und das StuPa eine neue Definition von Antisemitismus wählen, das StuPa hat seine Definition schon letztes Jahr beschlossen;
 - eine neue Gruppe im StuPa beschäftigt sich nun wieder mit dem Thema
- Pressekontakt bezüglich der Wahl des neuen Senats und der Professoren im Senat; der AStA wurde um eine Stellungnahme gebeten, was dieser aber zu vermeiden versuchte (Landeszeitung und NDR)

Das steht an:

- Joy Fixe mit der Hochschule und der Graduate School
- Erste Planungsphase der Erstiparty

III. Mitteilungen Referate

Finanzen: In den letzten Wochen wurde der neue Wirtschaftsplan für das nächste Jahr aufgestellt. Über den Haushalt wird später gesprochen. Der Wirtschaftsplan ist morgen Teil des StuPa.

Frage: Können wir über den Haushalt sprechen?

Finanzen: Ja, das können wir. Es gibt ein spezielles Thema dazu nachher.

Pfui: Wird einige Aufkleber für das neue Semester drucken, vielleicht kann eine Sammelbestellung gemacht werden, damit wir uns die Kosten teilen können, wir arbeiten noch am Design

Ehrenamtskampagne/Spres: Vielleicht können wir uns eurer Bestellung anschließen.

Unikino: Da gibt es nicht viel, wir warten auf die Lizenzen für die nächsten Filme, wir treffen uns alle zwei Wochen mit dem Scala wegen der Umweltfilmwochen; das Unikino will dort mitmachen und plant das im Moment

TOP 4: Budgetzuweisung für das Jahr 2025

Während dieses Tagesordnungspunktes wurde dem AStA eine Exceltabelle mit allen wichtigen Informationen gezeigt. Es war eine Übersicht über die Finanzen der AStA-Referate. Der Referent für Finanzen hat versucht, eine bedarfsgerechte Anpassung vorzunehmen und zu schauen, was die Referate brauchen könnten.

Anhand der Ausgaben des letzten Jahres wurde berechnet, wie viel Geld die Referate im nächsten Jahr zur Verfügung haben werden. Jedes Referat wird mehr Geld bekommen, als sie bisher im laufenden Wirtschaftsjahr ausgegeben haben. Größere Veränderungen bei den Prozentsätzen gibt es nur bei der International Society, da sie mehr Prozente als im letzten Jahr erhält. Einige andere Referate werden weniger Geld erhalten als im letzten Jahr.

Die Referate haben die Möglichkeit, einen Teil der Gelder aus diesem Jahr in das nächste Jahr zu übertragen.

Das HoPo-Referat hat sein Budget im letzten Wirtschaftsjahr von dem Geld bekommen, das für die politische Bildung vorgesehen ist.

Nun bekommt auch dieses Referat eine eigene Kostenstelle.

Es gibt auch weiterhin für alle Diskussionspielraum und der Plan ist immer noch an Wünsche anpassbar.

Nächste Sitzung am 27.08. in Präsenz Online via Zoom.

Da es keine weiteren Fragen gibt, schließt Emil (Spre) die Sitzung um 14:49.